
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

          October 6, 2022 
 
PRIMROSE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL 
 
 
At the meeting held on October 5, 2022, Council of the Township of Mulmur passed the 
following resolution regarding the Primrose Elementary School. 
 

Moved by Cunningham and Seconded by Hawkins 
 
WHEREAS the Primrose Elementary School has been experiencing drinking 
water and water supply issues since 2019; 
 

AND WHEREAS the Upper Grand District School Board committed to solving 
the water issues over the summer of 2022; 
 

AND WHEREAS the Primrose Elementary School has been operating with 
limited, restricted and/or  no running water since the beginning of September 
2022; 
 

AND WHEREAS Mulmur values the essential role that Primrose Elementary 
School plays in community cohesion, pride and the wellbeing of Mulmur’s 
citizens; 
 

NOW THEREFORE Mulmur Council requests that the Province and Upper 
Grand District School Board use all means and tools available to it, to expedite 
the process for addressing the drinking water issues and installing a new well at 
the Primrose Elementary School; 
 

AND FURTHERMORE THAT this resolution be forwarded to the Premier of 
Ontario, Ministry of Education, Upper Grand District School Board and all 
Dufferin County municipalities.  

CARRIED. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

Roseann Knechtel 

Roseann Knechtel, Deputy Clerk/Planning Coordinator 
 


